## **Kirstin McKee**

From: Sent: BDC\_Lgoima < lgoima@bdc.govt.nz> Wednesday, 22 January 2025 1:53 pm

To:

Subject:

Official Information Request for Airport Relocation - TOR

Ref: 005/25

Dear

We refer to your official information request dated 17 January 2025 for information regarding the airport relocation terms of reference.

You requested the following:

- 1) A copy of the Terms of Reference, and
- 2) Communications re moving the runway out to the South West,

As this information does not exist, we are required to refuse under section 17 (e) of the Local Government Official Information and Meetings Act (LGOIMA).

1. Could you please provide a copy of the terms of reference for the investigation and report?

A verbal meeting was held with the external consultancy company (which specialises in early feasibility and early options analysis) to provide a briefing and overview of the project scope and budget. There was no requirement for a ToR due to the value of the works and the preliminary nature of the assessment. Refused under s17 (e) LGOIMA).

I have spoken to several key players and there is confusion over what was originally mooted and how it compares to the completed report.

Another question.

The question below was not included in the proposal as the report was for an alternative site, therefore this information does not exist. Refused under s17 (e) LGOIMA).

2. Please provide any communication that covers the suggestion of moving the runway further out to the South West. This would be the extension of Runway 22 discussion.

It also relates to the proposal to have a flood diversion channel passing through the Eastern boundary of the airfield. It would appear that was never discussed with Mike Haines. The messages would be more likely in-house that being the case.

You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this decision. Information about how to make a complaint is available at <a href="https://www.ombudsman.parliament.nz">www.ombudsman.parliament.nz</a> or freephone 0800 802 602.

If you wish to discuss this decision with us, please feel free to contact the Buller District Council by return email to <a href="mailto:lgoima@bdc.govt.nz">lgoima@bdc.govt.nz</a>.

Please note that it is our policy to proactively release our responses to official information requests where possible. Our response to your request may be published at <a href="https://bullerdc.govt.nz/district-council/your-council/request-for-official-information/responses-to-lgoima-requests/">https://bullerdc.govt.nz/district-council/your-council/request-for-official-information/responses-to-lgoima-requests/</a> with your personal information removed.

Kind regards

Krissy Trigg | Group Manager Community Services Email krissy.trigg@bdc.govt.nz

## **Buller District Council** | Phone 0800 807 239 | <u>bullerdc.govt.nz</u> PO Box 21 | Westport 7866

## Community Driven | One Team | Future Focused | Integrity | We Care

Email Disclaimer: This correspondence is for the named person's use only. It may contain confidential or legally privileged information or both. No confidentiality or privilege is waived or lost by any mistransmission. If you receive this correspondence in error, please immediately delete it from your system and notify the sender. You must not disclose, copy or relay any part of this correspondence if you are not the intended recipient. Any views expressed in this message are those of the individual sender, except where the sender expressly, and with authority, states them to be the views of Buller District Council.

